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Jason Reid 
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townofreidville@nf.aibn.com    
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http://reidville‑nl.ca 

 

Web Master:  Cliff Reid 

SANTA CLAUS PARADE 

The Reidville Volunteer Fire Depart-

ment’s Annual Santa Claus Parade was 

a fun and successful event again this 

year. The Fire Department would like to 

thank everyone who participated and/or 

helped out in any way! The float’s com-

petition took place with the following 

winners being announced:  

 
 

1st Place Winner: Candy Land 

 

2nd Place Winner: Santa’s Workshop 

 

3rd Place Winner: The Grinch 

 

Congratulation’s to the winners!! 

COMMUNITY HALL 

PRICING 

Due to the increasing cost of every-

thing council has no choice but to 

increase pricing at the community 

hall. This will include any new book-

ing beginning on January 1, 2023. See 

pricing below: 

 

Weddings (Hall rental includes 

Thursday to Sunday) - $400.00 

 

Event without bar services —$75.00 

 

Event with bar services—$150.00 

 

Small events such as kids birthday 

parties,  baby/bridal showers, meet-
ings etc. that only require 2 or 3 

hours at the hall—$50.00 

 

There will be an additional fee of 

$100 for cleaning if we have to clean.  
All taxes have been sent out in the mail. 
In order to receive the 5% discount 

available on your current year taxes, the 
invoice will have to be paid in full by 
January 31st. There is a smaller dis-
count available for February. If your 
current year taxes are paid in full by 
February 28th you are entitled to a 3% 
discount. Any resident who turns 65 

years of age in 2021 will be eligible for 
an additional 5% senior’s discount. You 
may be exempt from Poll Tax if your 
previous year’s income is below the ba-
sic personal exemption for the previous 
year.  The amount for 2022 was 
$12,069.00. You must have a copy of 
last year’s tax return notice of assess-
ment to qualify. 

DISCOUNTS  

WOODCUTTING PERMIT 

Permits for the Town’s domestic 

wood cutting block are now avail-
able. Permits can be applied for 

and printed online at my.gov.nl.ca 

- this is the preferred method for 

obtaining a permit and you will 
have your permit immediately.  If 

you are unable to do this online, 

you can call Forestry in Pasadena 
at 709-686-2071 to make arrange-

ments to have your permit mailed 

to you or to pick up in person.    

http://reidvillenl.ca


 

 
 
 
 

Town of Reidville 

Knitting Circle:  The knitting circle 

Monday afternoons at 1:30 pm at the 

Community Hall. 
 

Zumba: Cheyanne Barrett offers Zumba 
at the Community Hall on Tuesday eve-
ning’s from 7:30-8:30. Start date to be 
determined 

 

Aquafit: This program is offered some 
mornings and some evenings at the 
Deer Lake Recreation Facility (check 
the schedule for times). Two sessions 
per week  per individual will be paid for 

any resident of Reidville who register 
with the town office. 

 

Yoga: Carmelita Morgan offers Yoga at 
the Community Hall which will begin 
on Thursday, January 12th starting at 
6:45 pm. 

RECREATION/50+ EVENTS 

 

 

Reidville Volunteer Fire 

Department 
 

Bruce Curlew, Fire Chief 
Roy Pittman, Asst. Chief 
Alvin Fudge, Secretary 
Kerry Anstey, Treasurer 
Paul Reid 
Owen Pittman 
Jason Jones 
Sean O’Brien 
Rick Burden 
Jacob O’Brien 
Sam Butt 
Calvin Hiscock 
Jason Reid 
Jason Stagg 

 Jeremy Curlew 

 Stephanie Young 

 Robert Lovell 

 Steve Hayden 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EMERGENCY NUMBERS: 

 
 

 Doctor on Call…..800-261-0741 

Fire Alarm.............635-5600 

RCMP.....................635-2173 

Ambulance.............635-3020 

NF Power...1-800-474- 5711 

Council Office........635-5232 

Fax: ....................... 635-4498 
  

GREETINGS 

 

PLEASE BE ADVISED: It is illegal to 

dump snow onto a public roadway. 

This notice is for those locals who push 
snow across a public roadway, which 

leads to narrowing of roads, the buildup of 

snow that can be dangerous to motorists, 
and a nuisance to other residents. A num-

ber of cases have been reported to the 

council office and further action will have 
to be taken. The RCMP will be notified 

and asked to keep an eye out. 

SNOWCLEARING 

The town of Reidville council and staff 
would like to send out Birthday and An-
niversary greeting to anyone celebrating 
this month!!!! We hope you have a fan-
tastic day with well wishes for many 

more!!!! 

ELECTRONIC PAYMENT OPTION FOR 

TAXES 

If you would like to pay your taxes 
online, you can do this is two ways: 

 
 You can set up the town as a 

biller in your online banking.  

Search for “Reidville, Town of” 
in the list of billers.  Your account 
number is located on your in-
voice on the top left corner under 

your mailing address. 
 
 You can send an email transfer to 

the town using the email address: 
townofreidville@nf.aibn.com   

      Use taxes as the password.   

 
If you need clarification on either of 

these options, please feel free to call 
the town office. 

HAPPY NEW YEAR!!!! 

On behalf of council and staff of 

the 

Town of Reidville, may your new 

year bring you health and happi-

ness. 

50+ CLUB 

The 50+ Club is currently accepting 

new members and would like to wel-

come back our old members. The cost 

to join is $5 per person. There will be a 

meeting in the next few weeks to dis-

cuss what events members would like 

to see offered, set up subcommittees 

for different events, talk about funding 

available, etc. There will be a notice put 

on the town Facebook page once the 

date and time of meeting are decided.  

If you have any questions please call the 

town office at 625-5232. Everyone is 

welcome!!! 


